
3. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 (d) Tony Spowart, Transit New Zealand 
 
  Mr Tony Spowart from Transit New Zealand gave an oral report on work being carried out in the 

Shirley/Papanui community, as follows: 
 
  SH1/SH74 Main North Road/Johns Road, Belfast.  Traffic signals, including pedestrian lights, 

currently being installed.  Work to be completed before Christmas 2002. 
 
  Prestons Road/Main North Road.  Relocation of pedestrian crossing.  Hope to complete within 

current financial year. 
 
  Styx Overbridge duplication, effectively joining the four-laning from Belfast to Redwood.  

Currently going through Resource Consent Process and hoped to go to tender early 2003. 
 
  QEII Drive/Main North Road, extending turning lanes. 
 
  State Highway Review – SH74 to continue into QEII Drive.  Cranford and Barbadoes Streets will 

be restored to City control. 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


